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November 23, 2020 
 
Online via:  
https://efiling.energy.ca.gov/Ecomment/Ecomment.aspx?docketnumber=20-AAER-01  
 
Commissioner Andrew McAllister 
California Energy Commission 
Docket No. 18-AAER-08 
1516 Ninth Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814-5512 
 
NEMA Comments on CEC Proposed Repeal of Title 20 Self-Contained Lighting Controls 
Requirements and Other Amendments 
 
 
Dear Commissioner McAllister: 
 

As the leading trade association representing manufacturers of lighting controls, the 
National Electrical Manufacturers Association (NEMA) submits these comments on the 
proposed repeal of regulatory requirements for self-contained lighting controls and other 
amendments.  These comments are submitted on behalf of NEMA Lighting Controls Section 
Member companies. 

 
NEMA represents approximately 325 electrical equipment and medical imaging 

manufacturers that make safe, reliable, and efficient products and systems across 58 product 
Sections. Our combined industries account for 370,000 American jobs in more than 6,100 
facilities covering every state. Our industry produces $124 billion electrical equipment and 
medical imaging shipments per year with $42 billion exported. 
 
 NEMA supports the proposed repeal which will eliminate redundant regulatory 
requirements between Title 24 and Title 20 and therefore reduce the potential for confusion and 
misunderstanding of these provisions.  The repeal will improve understanding of and 
compliance with regulatory requirements for self-contained lighting controls.  
 

If you have any questions on these comments, please contact Alex Boesenberg of 
NEMA at alex.boesenberg@nema.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Phil Squair  
Vice President, Government Affairs 
National Electrical Manufacturers Association 
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